
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by 

the President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

Edwin Alicea, Director of Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings 

Act, has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 There being no one to be heard, the Clerk reviewed revisions and additions to the agenda.  The 

resolution opposing the proposed state budget reallocation of $12 million in funds from the state recycling 

fund and $10 million in funds from Clean Communities Grants to Parks Management was removed from the 

agenda.  Resolution No. 2020-390 was assigned to a resolution authorizing payment of Siemens expenses in 

accordance with the long term service agreement for Unit 11 and Clayville Generating Stations for year 2020, 

was added. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini reported that the Health Department is involved in a big push to encourage 

that our residents get the flu vaccine. 

 

 Councilwoman Arthur questioned Resolution 2020-396, awarding an open-end contract to Sandale 

Utility Products, Mount Holly, NJ for the furnishing and delivery of ADS storm drain pipe, in the amount 

of $42,000.00.  She pointed out that the $42,000 figure doesn’t seem to match any of the supporting 

documentation.  It was later determined, by Solicitor Tonetta calling Director Mark Guglielmi, that the 

original project was from a few years ago and the contractor agreed to the previous unit pricing to utilize 

the remaining $42,000 left for this project. 

 

 Councilman Vargas noted that the baseball and softball fields are closed until the spring. 

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

                Councilwoman Arthur 

        Councilman Franceschini  

        Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

    

 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

 

 

 

 

       

 Keith Petrosky, RMC 

                  Municipal Clerk 


